

CHRISTOPHER "KIP" BATEMAN

SENATOR, 16TM DISTRICT
SOMERSET-MORRIS COUNTIES
36 EAST MAIN STREET
SOMERVILLE, NJ 08876
908 526-3600

FAX 908 707-4578

email: SenBateman@njleg.org

March 5, 2014

COMMITTEES

JUDICIARY

ENVIRONMENT

LAW AND PUBLIC SAFETY

DEPUTY CONFERENCE LEADER

Mr. John Marshall 5 Pierce Farm Road Whitehouse Station, NJ 08889

Dear Mr. Marshall,

I would like to commend you for hosting the Bear Scouts of Readington Cub Scout Pack 1980 at the CBS Studios in New York City, and for your creative, hands-on approach to educating them about meteorology. This must have been a proud moment for you, because it most certainly was for the Bear Scouts, and for the parents in attendance of this unique event.

I understand that as a meteorologist, you were able to provide the scouts with an hourlong tour of the facility, which included a tour of the control room, and its large number of staff, monitors, computers, and sound equipment. The scouts and their parents were very astonished by how many lights and cameras were used in the main studio.

You even allowed each scout to stand in front of the green screen and point out the weather in New York City while looking at the teleprompter and the camera. The Bear Scouts of Readington were also allowed to watch the live 9 a.m. broadcast, and pose for photographs afterwards. It is citizens such as yourself that helps distinguish Whitehouse Station, Hunterdon County and New Jersey.

If you ever need any assistance, feel free to contact my district office at 908-526-3600, or email me at senbateman@njleg.org. Again, thank you for being such a role model to the Bear Scouts of Readington, and best wishes in future endeavors.

Very Truly Yours,

Senator Kip Bateman